
Mass Times 

Masses for Sunday 

Fernie:  

5pm Saturday &  

9am Sunday 
Also:   

Sparwood:  

7pm Saturday &  

11am Sunday 

Elkford:  

4pm Sunday 

Weekdays Mass 

11 am Mass at  

Rocky Mountain Village 

 

 

       28th April 2019 

2nd Sunday of Easter 
Divine Mercy  

  From the Parish                                                                            

Heritage Buildings,  British Columbia 

On Saturday and Sunday 27 and 28 April, Heritage BC has organized an 

educational and information course, masonry for historic buildings, to 

examine the brick buildings in Fernie and to educate organizations the 

best methods to maintain the buildings. The Anglican, United and 

Catholic churches are all registered to attend the two days as well as 

individuals from the Museum and trades people who work with brick 

surfaces. Heritage BC is bringing and individual from the UK to conduct 

the workshop. A summary is attached. 

Posting for New Administrative Assistant Position 

Holy Family Church, based in Fernie British Columbia, is establishing a 

new position and is hiring a new Administrative Assistant. The 

Administrative Assistant is a key member of the parish team and often 

represents the face of the Holy Family Parish Catholic Community to 

parishioners and visitors. The Administrative Assistant is the initial 

contact for visitors at the office as well as telephone inquiries.  

Other general duties: • Financial reporting and payroll, •Filing and general admin duties, • collecting and 

depositing monthly lease payments and user fees• Dealing with the public - electronically, in person and 

on the phone, • Overseeing and managing volunteer schedules, • Managing bookings and leases for the 

Fernie Family Center.  

Qualifications: • Ability to work without supervision, • Ability to communicate effectively, both verbally 

and written • Ability to work effectively with others • Ability to organize workload and set priorities • 

Knowledge of basic financial reporting and accounting practices • Knowledge of basic mainstream 

computer software programs• Ability to use different social media platforms. 

Holy Family Parish, Fernie 
Pastor: Fr. David John 
Secretary: Marilyn Gareau 

Church: 501 – 4th Avenue, Fernie. 
Parish Office: Family Centre, 521 – 4th Avenue, Fernie. 
Post: Box 519, Fernie, B.C., V0B 1M0 

Office hours:    Tuesday & Friday, 9:30am to 1:30pm 

Telephone: 250-423-6127 

Email: info@holyfamilyfernie.ca 
Website: www.holyfamilyfernie.ca 

Holy Family Parish is organised together with St. Michael’s, Sparwood and St. Bernard’s, Elkford. 

mailto:info@holyfamilyfernie.ca
http://www.holyfamilyfernie.ca/


Ministries 

Saturday 4th May  

Eucharistic Minister:  

Colin Lynch 

Reader: 

Billy-Anne Kowalski 

Greeters: 

Patsy Caravetta & Frank Rambold 

Sunday 5th May 

Eucharistic Minister: 

Sharon Switzer 

Reader: 

Adele Minto 

Greeters: 

Sam Caravetta 

Church cleaning week starting 

Monday 29th April: 

R. Rino, A. Harrison,  

  A. Aylward Nally 

Finance – Collections: 
20th/21st April 2019 ......... $2736.80 

Pilgrimage of Faith: 

Diocesan Goal .............. $12,150.00 

Given to Date ................ $ 4,705.00 

This job will be approximately 20 hours per week, Tuesday to 

Friday. If you are interested in this position, please send your 

resume, with cover letter, before 17 May 2019 to 

Angelika53@telus.net . Also for a detailed description please email 

Angelika Pace at angelika53@telus.net to receive a copy. 

Fernie Family Garden News 

Fernie Family Garden has been nominated to earn EKC Dollars 

through the East Kootenay Credit Union this month.  If you are a 

member of the bank please support the garden project by attending 

the EKC AGM in Sparwood at the Causeway Bay Hotel Tuesday 

30th April at 7 pm to cast your votes. The more votes we receive we 

can earn more dollars for building our fence.   We are getting ready 

to plant some perennials and build two more raised garden beds, as 

well as spread mulch for groundcover.   

Please check the @FernieFamilyGarden Facebook page, or 

email ferniefamilygarden@gmail.com for more updates and for 

volunteer opportunities.   Thanks for your support! 
 

Fernie Family Garden Update 

This week we look forward to starting some work in the garden. 

We are looking for volunteers to help prepare some areas for 

perennial planting. This includes clearing rocks, pulling old weeds, 

and digging some holes. Please meet at 10 am at Fernie Family 

Garden located behind the Holy Family Parish Church and Centre 

on Tuesday, 30th April and Friday, 3rd May. 

On Saturday, 4th May we will need a group to go to Spruce Spring 

Stream Farms and dig out the perennials to be donated to the garden. We’ll load them up and bring them 

to the garden to finish planting that afternoon. Please bring gloves and a shovel. If anyone has a 

wheelbarrow or two, that will help speed things up! We need two trucks and drivers to help load 

perennials on Saturday, 4th May. A few tarps to cover these loads during the drive will also be needed. 

If you are interested in helping Saturday please call Tanya at 250-430-7613 or email 

ferniefamilygarden@gmail.com so we can plan accordingly. Also, follow the @FernieFamilyGarden 

Facebook page for updates. 

Refreshments will be provided! Please bring a reusable mug and your green thumbs – we’re looking 

forward to seeing you. Warm regards, Tanya Thurmeier & Regina Vinge, Fernie Family Garden 

Coordinators 

   From the Diocese                                                                   

Retirement Dinner for Fr. Wayne Pfliger 

The parishioners of Our Lady of Lourdes Parish, West Kelowna extend a warm welcome to you to join 

us at the Coast Capri Hotel on Sunday 9th June for a dinner with Fr. Wayne Pfliger who has served at 

many parishes in the Diocese during the 44 years of his priesthood.  Billets will be available on a first-

come, first serve basis if you would like to stay overnight after the party.  Tickets are $50 per person.  

Please contact Sylvia at wineandthyme@telus.net for information and the registration form. 

 

 

mailto:Angelika53@telus.net
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Heritage Masonry: An introduction to traditions and techniques for heritage buildings 

 

Free workshop in Fernie offered on Saturday, April 27 and Sunday, April 28. 

Registration 

  

The North American masonry traditions that were used in the construction of historic masonry buildings in the 

Columbia Basin have complex international and multicultural roots that go back many centuries. Understanding 

the methods and materials that were used in their construction is fundamental to the successful repair and 

conservation of the regions’ buildings.  

 

This two-day course will provide a practical and theoretical introduction to masonry conservation, looking 

specifically at materials, methods and repair strategies for the care and repair of the local masonry buildings.  

 

Led by two practicing experts from England and Canada the workshop will be split between site and classroom, 

and include classroom lectures, a group tour of local masonry buildings, and a site- based practical workshop 

where participants will get hands-on experience with materials and repair methods.  

 

The workshop considers topics such as – surveying buildings for masonry repair • historic mortars and the lime 

cycle • repointing traditional masonry • mortar repairs • cleaning and poulticing • parging and renders • and 

selecting compatible and sympathetic materials for repair. Participants are encouraged to bring additional topics or 

case studies for discussion.  

 

This workshop is for all tradespeople, architects, designers, inspectors, consultants, property managers and owners, 

and anyone who has an interest in heritage techniques. 

  

This workshop is offered free of charge (register here). Participants will receive a travel subsidy of $0.52/km 

(residents of Fernie and Sparwood excluded). 

  

The workshop is sponsored by the Columbia Basin Trust and Heritage BC and supported by Heritage Fernie. 

  

Dates: 

April 27, 10:00am – 4:30pm 

April 28, 9:00am to 1:00pm 

  

Where: 

The workshop will begin at Fernie Archive Centre, Suite 201, 502 3rd Avenue.  

  

Instructors: 

Nigel Copsey began working with stone as a drystone waller in Cornwall. After eight years, he trained as a 

stonemason and carver at Weymouth College in Dorset, becoming established as a lettercutter and stonemason 

working mainly in the field of stone and building conservation. Based originally in the South-West, the company 

has carried out projects across England and more recently in Vermont and Andalucia. Nigel Copsey is a fully 

accredited member of the United Kingdom Institute of Conservation. 

  

Ben Gourley is a building conservator and archaeologist with a BA in classical archaeology from Queen’s 

University, an MA from the University of British Columbia, and an MA in architectural conservation from the 

https://heritagebc.ca/heritage-masonry-workshop/
https://heritagebc.ca/heritage-masonry-workshop/


University of York. He and has worked on a range of buildings and landscape related projects in both the 

educational and private sectors, with a geographical focus split between the UK, the Mediterranean and Canada. 

He is currently an instructor with the Cultural Resource Management program at the University of Victoria, and a 

research associate with the Department of Archaeology at University of York. 

  

About Columbia Basin Trust 

The Columbia Basin Region Historic Places interactive map is made possible through Columbia Basin Trust 

funding.  The Trust supports the ideas and efforts of the people of the Columbia Basin through a range of services, 

programs, initiatives and financial investments on behalf of the social, economic, and environmental well-being of 

the Basin, now and for generations to come. 

  

About Heritage BC 

Heritage BC is a charitable not-for-profit supporting heritage conservation across British Columbia through 

education, training and skills development, capacity building in heritage planning and funding. We are passionate 

about building links between heritage conservation and tourism, economic and environmental sustainability, 

community pride and an appreciation of our common history. 

  
About Heritage Fernie 
Through workshops, awards and tours, Heritage Fernie promotes the conservation of heritage buildings that preserve 
our sense of place and identity and foster community and environmental sustainability. Heritage Fernie is a program 
delivered by the Fernie & District Historical Society, a non-profit charitable organization dedicated to promoting and 
preserving what is unique about our community and region. Heritage Fernie in partnership with the City of Fernie is 
leading the development of the Fernie Heritage Strategy. 
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